

City of Cleveland Memorandum

Justin M. Bibb, Mayor

AND FILE NO. 1153-2024

TO:

Patricia J. Britt, Clerk of Council

Cleveland City Council

FROM:

Martin Keane, Director MTK

Department of Public Utilities

CC:

Ryan Lopez, Interim Commissioner, Water Pollution Control

Catherine Troy, Chief Financial Officer, Fiscal Control

DATE:

October 17, 2024

SUBJECT:

Acceptance of Grants – U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

In accordance with C.O. Section 129.295, the Department of Public Utilities is advising Council of the acceptance of two grants from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. Both awards are for the Division of Water Pollution Control.

The first award is in the amount of \$959,752 and is for sewer work on East 115th Street. This project has been approved by Ordinance 1141-2016.

The second award is in the amount of \$959,752 and is for sewer work on West 70th Street. This project has been approved by Ordinance 1026-2023.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need any additional information.

Thank you.